
WOODSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT  

 
   

TO:     Governing Board 

  

FROM:   Steven Frank, Superintendent 

  

DATE:    November 12, 2019 

 

SUBJECT:  Board Policy Updates for 2019-2020 

                 

 CLASSIFICATION:     Consent   Discussion      Action  

_____________________________________________________________ 

  

RECOMMENDATION 

 
It is the recommendation of the Superintendent that the Governing Board consider the first 

readings of updated policies for July 2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

 
Attachments include: 

 

• July 2019 checklist, guide sheet, and proposed Board policies  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND MATERIALS 

  Yes   No  If yes:   Attached    Yes    No 

 

  

 

 

   


